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ALONE “A plan of action is urgently needed to tackle nursing home waiting lists” 
 
 
Dublin, 28th October ALONE, the charity that supports older people in need, has condemned the 
fifteen week waiting lists currently facing Fair Deal Scheme applicants. 
 
Sean Moynihan, Chief Executive Officer of ALONE commented, “The problem is really spiralling out of 
control, older people are being left to in acute hospital beds or the responsibilities are being pushed 
back on families to care for them. The Government needs to step in with a contingency plan, last week 
Minister Varadkar alluded to the fact that the budget for this scheme has been used up for 2014, but 
this is simply not acceptable for the 2,100 older people on the waiting list”.  
 
Moynihan continued, “There are no goals or targets in the health service to reduce the waiting list 

for nursing home beds. There is too much focus on private nursing homes and public nursing homes 

are being neglected. From our point of view, community services and as much the answer as nursing 

home care – with increased local supports more older people would be able to live independently 

within their community. Studies have proven that remaining with the community is the preferred 

option for many older people and it’s far more economically viable”.  

 
ALONE believe that nursing homes are not always the answer, and strive to keep older people living 
within the community by providing suitable accommodation, home supports and social outlets. 
ALONE’s model of supportive housing in the community makes sense to the individual, community 
and the economy. 
 
ALONE can be contacted on (01) 679 1032 for those who have concerns about their own wellbeing, or 
the wellbeing of a vulnerable older person in the community or visit www.alone.ie    

ENDS 

Established in 1977, ALONE is an independent charity that works with the 1 in 5 older people who 
are homeless, socially isolated, living in deprivation or in crisis.  We provide Supportive Housing, 
Befriending, Community Response and Campaigning services to hundreds of older people every 
week.  We receive no Government funding for our day-to-day activities so we rely solely on the 
generosity of the public to continue our work.  ALONE’s services are quality approved and are 
delivered 365 days a year.  

For more information contact: 

Roisin Furlong, Limelight Communications, roisin.furlong@limelight.ie, 01 668 0600 

Kathryn Byrne, Limelight Communications, kathryn.byrne@limelight.ie 01 668 0600, 085 233 6033  
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